Tsuen Wan Trade Association Primary School
Circular 21-069/H01

23 December 2021

Dear Parents,

Circular on school activities and special arrangements for January 2022
To have better home-school cooperation, parents and guardians please pay attention to the

following matters related to January 2022.

Dates ltems Participants
3/1-6/1 School time in P3-6 Exam Week: 08:20-£266- /2: 4% All
3/1-17/1 | Application for secondary schools discretionary places Primary 6
7/1 (Fri) | School holiday: The day following the examination All
PTA Outdoor Activity Primary 1-3
PTA “Life-wide Learning” activity Primary 4-6
8/1-9/1 Hua Xia Cup National Mathematics Olympiad Competition Enrolled
10/1 (Mon) | Book Selling Day All
11/1 (Tue) | Health Programmes 4C 4D
13/1 (Thu) [ Putonghua Fun Day All
“Understanding Adolescent Project’(UAP) Activity Enrolled
14/1 (Fri) | Anti-crime and Drug Workshop Primary 5
15/1 (Sat) “Understanding Adolescent Project’(UAP) Activity Enrolled
Hong Kong Inter-school District Sprint Orienteering Enrolled
Championships
17/1 (Mon) | Second term begins All
18/1 (Tue) | Health Programmes 1B
19/1 (Wed) | Dental Check Primary 3
20/1 (Thu) | “Understanding Adolescent Project’(UAP) Activity Enrolled
21/1 (Fri) | Firefly FUN DAY Primary §
24/1 (Mon) | Elderly Care Workshop Primary 4
25/1 (Tue) | Flower Selling Charity All
Health Programmes 1A
26/1 (Wed) | Health Programmes 1C
28/1 (Fri) | Talk on Anti-sexual crime and sexual abuse All
29/1 (Sat) | Caring Ambassadors visiting the Elderly Enrolled
31/1-12/2 | Lunar New Year Holidays All

For further information, please email to schoolmail@twtaps.edu.hk or call 2497 7911.

Yours faithfully,

Ghow Feim So
Chow Kim Ho
Principal
< <
Tsuen Wan Trade Association Primary School
Reply Slip of Circular 21-069/H01 < Please return it to the class teacher >
Circular on school activities and special arrangements for January 2022

Dear Principal,

| have acknowledged the information of the circular.

Opinion:

Student’s Name: ( ) Parent’s Signature:

Class: Date:
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. Teachers’ professional development
. Ms. Cheung Ka Man attended the Thematic Course on Catering for Different Learning Needs

from 29" November to 10" December. This Thematic Course aims at enhancing teacher’s
competency in teaching students with ‘Behavioural, Emotional and Social Development Needs’
(BESDN), focusing on the needs of students with Autistic Spectrum Disorder (ASD) and mental
health problems.

Ms. Tsui Chi Lai attended the Core Programme - "Professional Conduct, Values and Education
Policies" on 6" December which aimed at enhancing teacher’s understanding of the education
policies, the Constitution and the Basic Law.

Students’ whole-person development

To enhance students' understanding of the Constitution, the Basic Law and national security, the
school organised a series of activities, including board displays, a quiz contest and an online quiz
on "National Constitution Day 2021" organised by the Education Bureau. In the morning
assembly on 3™ December, all teachers and students participated in the national flag raising
ceremony, sang the national anthem and watched a video to learn more about the Constitution of
the People's Republic of China.

. On 4% December, our school launched the "Pillars of Tomorrow: the second phase joint school

activities of the Chinese History Education and Training Scheme for Young People, with four
kindergartens. Dr. Hui Shing Yan, Chief Curriculum Support Officer (All-round Learning) of the
Education Bureau, Mr. Ho Hon Kuen, Principal of the Chinese History Education Centre, and Dr.
Yau Kwok Kwong, Chief Executive Officer of the Chinese History Education Centre were the
guests of honour. On the same day, our students, who graduated from the four participating
kindergartens, acted as historical figures at the launching ceremony. Together with our student
host, they performed very well in the ceremony and were appreciated by many guests.

From 14% to 21st December, the English Department held a series of Christmas activities.
Through these activities, students learnt more about the western festival and culture. Students
also learnt some festive English vocabulary and enjoyed the fun game booths.

On 16" December, our school held the Education Theatre programme “Smoke-free Detective
Adventure” to promote smoke-free messages.

On 22" December, the Christmas Party was held in our school. There was a variety show and a
lucky draw in the hall and there were games and parties in the classrooms.

Parent-school cooperation

Principal Chow Kim Ho and Ms. Poon Yuk Chi supervise our lunch service supplier's
performance to ensure the hygiene, nutrition, quantities and temperature of the lunch boxes
regularly in November, 2021.

On 7t December, our school arranged a seminar for secondary schools discretionary places
admission issues for P.6 students and parents. The assistant principal of Wai Kiu College was
invited to tell the students about secondary school life.



4. Students’ achievement
a. Products of the Elderly Design Competition
Champion : graduates HE MEITING HUANG JINGWEN  LIN QIMIN ~ SHI CHING NGAT
Best Creativity Award : graduates HE MEITING HUANG JINGWEN  LIN QIMIN
SHI CHING NGAT
b. Drone Competition
Merit in obstacle course : 6B HU TAT HOI
6B REV MATUWAGALA, SENURA THIDAS THISERA 6C TSANG IP HEI
c. Doctor STEM Competition and Experience Course
Merit : 6B LI MOON WAI 6B WANG SO Kl 6B WEI ANNE MEI WAI
d. Swimming Competition in Kowloon District 2021
1st Runner-up in Crawl stroke 25m (Boys Aged 11-12) : 5E CHU WING CHEONG
e. Futsal League in
2" Runner-up : 2B CHUNG CHEUK HIN
f. Bag Design Competition
Champion : 6D CHUNG KAl KWAI
18t Runner-up : 5C LAU CHUN IP
Merit : 6C  YANG JIAJU
Our school was awarded Best Participation

The school congratulates the above students on their commendable performance. As the
Christmas holiday and New Year are coming, we wish every student enjoyment in the long
Christmas and New Year holidays and an ability to set appropriate targets for the new year. This is
especially important to P. 6 students, who have to think twice about their school choices in the S.1
Discretionary Places Allocation System and prepare for upcoming secondary school admission
interviews. We wish every parent and student a prosperous new year.



